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November 13, 2020 
 
Ms. Sonya Watson 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Brockton Police Services Board 
100 Scott Street 
Walkerton ON  N0G 2V0 
 
Dear Ms. Watson: 
 
Re:  Reduce Impaired Driving Everywhere (R.I.D.E.) Grant Allocation for 2020-2022 
 
I am pleased to inform you that Brockton Police Services Board, has been granted an 
allocation under the 2020-21 – 2021-22 R.I.D.E. Grant Program. This grant is intended to 
enhance the regular R.I.D.E. program currently being conducted by OPP South Bruce 
(Brockton) to offset the costs for sworn officers' overtime and paid duty.  
 
The ministry has allocated $8,715.00 for fiscal year 2020-21 and $8,698.00 for fiscal year 
2021-22 for a total of $17,413.00 over two years. Please be advised that funding must be 
spent by March 31st of each fiscal year and cannot be carried over into the next fiscal 
year.   
 
At this time, I am requesting that you please keep this information confidential 
until the ministry has issued a public announcement.  
 
Attached is a copy of the R.I.D.E. Grant transfer payment agreement, which sets out the 
terms of funding, reporting requirements and funding schedule. Execution of this 
agreement is a precondition for the reimbursement of claims you will make under your 
R.I.D.E. Grant Program and binds you to specific requirements as referred to in Article 7 
and stipulated in Schedule D (Budget, Payment Plan and Reporting).  
 
Please have the authorized signatory sign, date and return the scanned agreement 
along with proof of general liability insurance including the Indemnified Parties (Her 
Majesty the Queen in right of Ontario, Her ministers, agents, appointees and employees) 
as additional insureds (see section A10.0 for details), by December 18, 2021 to 
yoko.iwasaki@ontario.ca. 
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Regrettably, impaired driving is one of the leading causes of criminal death and injury in 
our society. The R.I.D.E. program continues to be an effective deterrent against drinking 
and driving and remains an important program to educate the public.  
 
Thank you for your support and participation in this valuable initiative. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Oscar Mosquera 
Manager 
Program Development Section 
External Relations Branch 
 
Enclosure 
 
c: OPP South Bruce (Brockton) 
  


